September 24, 2008
TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
Anthony Brito, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of September 24, 2008-Resolution approving a partial tax exemption for one preconsidered Land Use Items (Council District 24). 
HPD has submitted requests to the Council to approve a partial property tax exemption for the following property:  Silvercrest Senior Housing located at 86-19 144th Street in Council Member Gennaro’s District.  
The Silvercrest Senior Housing Residence will be a new construction project consisting of a 5-story building that will provide 80 units of rental housing for elderly persons of low income.  The sponsor, Silvercrest Senior Housing Development Fund Company, will develop the project under the Section 202 Supportive Housing Program For The Elderly with financing and operating subsidies from the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (“HUD”) and a tax exemption from the City.  In order to keep the project financially viable and provide affordable housing, HPD is requesting a tax exemption pursuant to Section 422 of the Private Housing Finance Law.  The value of the tax exemption is projected at $432,698 in the first year of the exemption and $37.2 million over the 40-year length of the exemption. 
This item has the approval of Council Member Gennaro. 
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